Preamble to downloading of Birmingham Guidance to ‘Improving participation of Muslim girls in physical education and school sport’ 
In November 2008 the city of Birmingham (England), in response to the needs of schools, launched guidance on ‘Improving participation of Muslim girls in physical education and school sport’.  The guidance was informed by commissioned research
 conducted by colleagues in the School of Education and School of Theology and Religion, University of Birmingham and the School Effectiveness Division – Birmingham Children, Young People and Families Directorate.  The research involved schools, community groups, leisure services managers, children, young people, parents, teachers, advisors, specialists in physical education and Islamic studies and consultative bodies including the Association for Physical Education (afPE), the Muslim Council of Britain (MCB) and the National Dance Teachers Association (NDTA).  The guidance is the outcome of a thorough process of local authority, university collaboration, to support good practice in city schools.  It is part of an ongoing process of linking researchers and practitioners in increasing knowledge, awareness and sensitivity to the needs of the diverse communities of Birmingham, known internationally as ‘the global city with a local heart’. Many of the issues raised are important for providers of physical activity environments at school, community and elite level sporting activity. 
The guidance consists of clarification on issues related to religious and cultural requirements: characteristics of good practice evidenced in city schools; and specific recommendations.  The main message is that there is need for flexibility and for schools to use the guidance, as relevant and appropriate, to develop local policy in relation to current realities, resources and practices.

Dissemination

Wide interest in the production of the Birmingham guidance has led to the commitment of Birmingham local authority and the university research team to offer the information to be used wherever there is need and where it can be useful.  The national subject association (afPE) has agreed to make the guidance freely accessible for downloading from their website, as has the national dance teachers association (NDTA) and now the Muslim Youthwork Foundation (MYWF).

Alternative weblinks – www.afpe.org.uk; www.ndta.org.uk
It is anticipated that other associations and international networks will access the guidance from the websites.  Please note that it has been written with the help of the community of Birmingham (England) to support practice in the educational/political context of this city.  It may not be appropriate, for example, in systems which do not allow the wearing of religious symbols in schools.

Your feedback on the guidance would be very much appreciated, as we monitor the uses of and response to the document.  Please respond to Dr Tansin Benn on t.c.benn@bham.ac.uk
Thank you
� For details of the research published elsewhere email Dr Tansin Benn on: t.c.benn@bham.ac.uk





